

# Thorndown Primary School Newsletter



Hello,

Well, Christmas is certainly underway at Thorndown Primary School!

We have had some fantastic performances from our Year 1 and 2 children this week. Thank you so much to all the parents who came along and a special thank you to all the adults in school who made this play possible. The children worked so hard and performed brilliantly.

We also have some very festive things occurring next week with the Reception Christmas performances and our Christmas dinner day on 14th December. Children are also able to wear a festive jumper on this day should they wish to.

We are also looking forward to the Pantomime coming to school on the 15th December to give two performances to allow the whole school to see the show.

Thank you to all the families who have donated resources for our OPaL launch at lunchtimes which will be coming after the holidays. We are very excited to continue developing our provision at lunchtime.

I hope you all have a great week,

Mr Snape

#### **Pre-School**

This week the children have started the celebrations for Christmas, they have been busy practising for the upcoming sing along and been very creative making Christmas baubles at the art table. Our lovely story of the week is "It was the Night Before Christmas". In the cube, is the Pre-School elf who will be staying with us all through December and hopefully not causing to much mischief. The children have loved seeing him.

Becky Smith

#### **Term Dates**

Final day of Autumn term - 20th

December

4th/5th January 2024 - Training Days

8th January 2024—First day of Spring term

19th-23rd February - Half Term

28th March - Last day of Spring Term

#### **Diary Dates**

11th/12th December - Reception
Performance

12th December - Year 6 Cooking
Workshop

14th December - Christmas Dinner and Christmas Jumper Day

15th December - Pantomime

19th December - Pre-School Christmas Sing-a-long



Are you having a pre-Christmas clear out? Maybe you're sorting through those old toys trying to clear some space? Have you got toys that are gathering dust and no longer played with?

If that sounds like you, then please let Thorndown be your first thought! We are still trying to build a bank of toys that can enhance our play provision. Play makes up such a huge portion of school life. All children have the right to play and, as a school, we are striving to give all children the best play opportunities that we can. This is just the beginning!

Thank you so much to the families that have already donated. We are still asking for further donations of: trains and train tracks, small cars/vehicles, dolls houses and other small world toys, Duplo, Lego and anything else you can think of! Please come and ask (or email) Miss Sibanda if you have any questions about this. She loves to talk anything 'PLAY'!



### **Thorndown Primary School** Newsletter



#### Writers of the Week

Congratulations to our winners Hugo and Laila for 24.11.23

When the toys were wrong, they were brought to the Unstitcher. When Princess Flo came to Fluffley's Fine Toys she was excited. By Hugo (Year 2)

Hugo wrote some great sentences using conjunctions. He used a subordinating conjunction at the beginning of a sentence.

The potential housecarl strode into the room nervously, but with delight he stated his name and gracefully bowed before naming his talents. The impressed earl slowly raised his hand. He signalled his future protective to start another wonderful speech.

The applicant got his words ready and started speaking clearly with passion and pride.

The lords and ladies gazed at the future housecarl with amazement as he carried on with his speech.

With confidence, he slowly came to the end of his speech. His last word echoing in the ballroom. The earl thought his skills were impressive and smiled.

The lords and ladies looked shocked as if they'd never seen someone with so much confidence and talent before.

They showed the applicant out and exclaimed that the answers would be told tomorrow.

#### By Laila (Year 5)

Laila had previously written a speech in role as a housecarl, about why they should be a member of Harold's household. Using that piece of writing she has used indirect speech.



## Thorndown Primary School Newsletter





#### **EAL at Thorndown**

As mentioned previously there are 33 languages spoken at Thorndown School!

We are continually developing our curriculum to ensure that we provide children with opportunities to learn about lots of different places in our world. How good is your child's knowledge of countries and capitals cities? What about flags of

the world?

Your child might enjoy one of these quizzes:

https://www.bbc.co.uk/cbbc/quizzes/top-class-flags-of-the-world-1

https://www.bbc.co.uk/cbbc/quizzes/top-class-flags-of-the-world-1

#### **Y6 trip to Ivolution**

Our year 6 children had the wonderful opportunity to go to St Ivo Secondary school this week to watch a fantastic show put on by pupils there - many of whom were Thorndown alumni!

"We all went to Ivolution and there were so many of us we took up one thirds of the entire hall. The show had dancing and there was people who did solos, flips and loads of acrobatic moves. We really the fact we got to go into the Ivo and see what it was like as we may be going there next year. A big thank you to all the adults who took us - it was a great experience!"

Bernie and Hannah from Toucans.



## Thorndown Primary School Newsletter



